Board of Health
Town of New Marlborough
Monthly Meeting July 11, 2017

The Board was in session at 7:00PM with Dierdra and Ira Jersey of 65 Lawrence Ave. present.
At issue was their concern about the locations of wells in the Downs area of Lake Buel especially near
and around 99 Downs Rd. and their location. Also of concern is the property at 71 which may have a
failed system. At 57 Pine Rd. is a dwelling that is falling down on itself and is of'concern as a danger -
1o trespassers, maybe curious children. Adtached is a letter from the Jerseys.

Minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

A Discussion followed on Tim Newman's request to have his 161 Norfolk Rd. home returned to
a two bedroom dwelling. This issue is out of the Board's hands and must be referred to legal council by
Mr. Newman and possibly Peter Platt.

Camp WaWa Segowcea is operating with campers on a two week basis. All seems to be running
well. DEP is monitoring the wells and is being tested as being a public water supply.

At 726 Hotchkiss Rd., Ronald Paro, will have a new designed bed as the old system was
plugged up. The new bed will have shunted piping from the old bed into the new one.

No new Title Fives listed.
Full Circle on Line Permitting system is funded for another year at no expense to the Board.

A problem for the ZBA was discussed. It seems that the Board of Appeals is being bypassed
with permits being directed to the Selectmen without ZBA analysis and opinion.

The meeting adjowrned at 3:00PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Pia Bellinger, Sec.



